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Meeting Minutes – University City Green Practices Commission  

January 12, 2023, APPROVED  

Location: City Hall, 4th Floor Conference Room 

Attendees Present: John Solodar (Chairman), Connie Mueller, Mathew Emden, Tim Schmalz, Stacy Clay (Council 
Liaison), Mary Kennedy (Staff Liaison) 

Attendees Absent:  Jonathan Stitelman (Excused), Adam Staudt (Excused) 

 
1. Meeting called to order at 5:50pm 

 
2. Approval of Minutes from May 12, 2022:  Commissioner Emden moved to approve the minutes as 

presented, seconded by Commissioner Schmalz, and unanimously approved. 
 

3. No citizens were present at the meeting. 
 
4. New Business: 
 

a. Introductions 
Mary Kennedy, the new staff liaison, and Commissioner Connie Mueller introduced themselves. 
 

b. Goals, vision, and meeting format of the Commission going forward 
Kennedy asked the Commissioners to discuss and determine the goals of the Green Practices 
Commission (GPC) going forward, suggesting an update to the City’s Sustainability Strategic 
Plan. The commissioners stated they prefer in-person meetings and it was decided that future 
meetings will be held in-person. 
 
Commissioner Schmalz suggested that the GPC could serve as a resource for the public, staff, 
and council on matters related to sustainable practices, by creating toolkits or informational 
handouts on specific green practices topics, which would be available online. Schmalz asked 
Council Member Clay about the Council’s capacity and interest in sustainable practices 
recommendations. Clay shared that the Council will be most favorable to low- or no-cost 
initiatives which focus on a change in practice. 
 
After some discussion, the GPC determined that the 2021 draft sustainability strategic plan 
needed further editing, and that each commissioner shall identify the plan’s recommendations. 
Then, at the February GPC meeting, commissioners will discuss the recommendations from the 
2021 draft plan and other draft GPC documents. Then, the GPC will create a prioritized list of 
action items, ranked by projected cost to the City and staff capacity. Once this prioritized set of 
recommendations is complete, the GPC may present to the Council at a study session.  
 

c. Comprehensive Plan (2023 Update) 
Kennedy shared information on the City’s effort to update its Comprehensive Plan, which has 
not been updated since 2005. The Comprehensive Plan will have important implications for 
development patterns in the City, make recommendations to revise city ordinances/zoning code, 
and will address sustainability issues that the GPC may want to review and coordinate with. 
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5. Council Liaison Update:   
 

Council Member Clay shared the news of the passing of Paulette Carr, former City Council member. 
He also mentioned that the Commission on Stormwater Issues recently presented to the Council 
analysis and recommendations relating to the July 2022 flood event. Finally, Clay shared that 
Council will be voting on a 3% sales tax on recreational marijuana, which is now legal in the State of 
Missouri.  
 

6. Closing Round 
 

Commissioner Emden posed the idea of organizing a social event for the commissioners to get to 
know each other in a more informal environment. 

 
7. Adjournment 6:38pm 


